

Part One : Reading A/ Comprehension

(14 points)

Read the text carefully then do the following activities.

(07 pts)

Corruption in the health sector can mean the difference between life and death. Poor people are the most affected. Medical staff can charge unofficial fees to attend to patients. They may demand bribes for medication which should be free. Corruption also costs lives when fake adulterated medications are sold to health services.

Without governmental control, public funds can easily disappear. World bank surveys show that in some countries up to 80 percent of non-salary health funds never reach local facilities. Ministers and hospital administrators who embezzle millions of dollars from health budgets, or accept bribes give bad reputation to qualified medical staff. Stolen funds also hamper efforts to beat major health challenges, such as Malaria and HIV/ AIDS.

Governments need to publish detailed health budgets and financial information to be understood. As a result, we can track funds and prevent them from being stolen. Health workers need adequate pay and guarantees that salaries will reach them on time. Governments need to tackle counterfeit drugs at source.

At the local level, we all have an important role to play. We must demand accountability from health professionals and administrators. We can scrutinise clinic or hospital budgets. Or make sure we are aware of official charges for free services. We must also demand public consultations over health services, and to ensure equal opportunities

<http://www.transparency.org/topic/detail/health>

1-The text is taken from :

a: a web site.

b: a book extract.

c: a news paper article.

(0,5 pt)

2- Say whether the statements are true or false. Write T or F next to the statements.

(2 pts)

- Corruption affects the poor the most.
- People can be asked for a bribe in order to have health care.
- Governments can't fight funds disappearance.
- We don't have to know about hospitals budget to ensure good health care.

3- Answer the following questions according to the text.

(3 points)

- What unethical behaviours are committed by the medical staff ?
- How can governments fight funds disappearance ?
- Is it possible for people to improve health services at the local level ?

4. In which paragraph are the following ideas mentioned

- health workers should be well paid in order to stop bribery .
- some patient's families give bribery to treat their relative.

(1 point)

5. What or who do the underlined words refer to in the text?

(0,5 pt)

a) who (§2)

b) we (§4)

B/ Text exploration :**(08 points)****1-Find in the text words or phrases that are opposites in meaning to the following. (1.5 pt)**

- Genuine (§1) ≠ - incompetent (§2) ≠ - allow (§3) ≠

2- Complete the chart as shown in the example. (1.5 pt)

Verb	Noun	Adjective
Example : Examine	examination	examined
.....	corruption	
To bribe		
.....		qualified

3- Combine each pair of sentences with the connectors provided. Make changes where necessary. (3 pts)

- a-** We stop corruption. We cooperate with the government. **(providing that)**
.....
- a-** Corruption is a dangerous phenomenon. It undermines the development in economy. **(such... that)**
.....
- a-** Medical consultations are gratuitous. People give bribes to have health care. **(despite)**
.....

4. Classify the words below according to their stressed syllable. (2 pt)

accountability - demand - reputation - budget.

1 st syllable	2 nd syllables	3 rd syllables	4 th syllables

Part two : Written Expression. (05 points)

Choose one of the following topics.

Topic one : Fighting bribery is not the duty of government only. It is the duty of citizens as well. Write a composition of about 100 to 120 words in which you say how can you, as a citizen, fight bribery.

Use the following notes :

- keep your probity and integrity.
- not to be involved in corrupt affairs.
- be an honest citizen and servant.
- join anti-corruption organizations.

Topic two: A number of clothes manufacturers are developing exploiting children (physically, mentally , morally , having no respects of their rights). Write a composition of about 100 to 120 words answering the question :Would you boycott their products even you know they are the cheapest in the market?



العلامة		عناصر الإجابة للموضوع الثالث: جميع الشعب Corruption																			
مجموع	مجزأة																				
15pts 7pts 0,5	0.5	Part one : A/ Comprehension 1. The text is : a web article 2. Saying true or false: a): T b): T c): F d) : F 3. Answering the questions: a: Medical staff can charge unofficial fees to attend to patients. They may demand bribes for medication which should be free b: Governments need to publish detailed budgets and financial information to be understood. As a result, we can track funds and prevent them from being stolen c: Yes, it is 4. Identifying paragraphs: a) is mentioned in §3 b) is mentioned in §1 5. Reference words : a) who (§2) → Ministers and hospital administrators b) we (§4) → readers/people																			
02	0.5x4																				
03	1x3																				
01	0.5x2																				
0,5	0.25x2																				
8pts																					
01,5	0.5x3	B: Text exploration: 1. Finding words opposite to: a- genuine (§1) ≠ fake / b- incompetent (§2) ≠ qualified / c- allow (§3) ≠ tackle 2. Completing the chart: <table><tr><td>verb</td><td>noun</td><td>adj</td></tr><tr><td>To corrupt</td><td>-----</td><td>corrupt</td></tr><tr><td>-----</td><td>bribery/er/ing</td><td>bribed</td></tr><tr><td>To qualify</td><td>qualification</td><td>-----</td></tr></table>		verb	noun	adj	To corrupt	-----	corrupt	-----	bribery/er/ing	bribed	To qualify	qualification	-----						
verb	noun	adj																			
To corrupt	-----	corrupt																			
-----	bribery/er/ing	bribed																			
To qualify	qualification	-----																			
01,5	0,25 x6																				
03	1x3	3. Combining sentences: b1) We will stop corruption providing that we cooperate with the government. / providing that we cooperate with the government, we will stop corruption b2) Corruption is such a dangerous phenomenon that it undermines the development in economy. b3) Despite being gratuitous, people give bribes to have health care.																			
02	0,5 x4	4. Classifying words according to their stressed syllable: <table><tr><td>1st syllable</td><td>2nd syllables</td><td>3rd syllables</td><td>4th syllables</td></tr><tr><td>budget</td><td>demand</td><td>reputation</td><td>accountability</td></tr></table>		1 st syllable	2 nd syllables	3 rd syllables	4 th syllables	budget	demand	reputation	accountability										
1 st syllable	2 nd syllables	3 rd syllables	4 th syllables																		
budget	demand	reputation	accountability																		
05	5	Part two : Written expression The following grid is used for scoring both topics. <table><tr><td>Criteria</td><td>Relevance</td><td>Semantic coherence</td><td>Correct use of English</td><td>Excellence (vocabulary and creativity)</td><td>Final score</td></tr><tr><td>Stream</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></tr><tr><td>Sci</td><td>1</td><td>1</td><td>2</td><td>1</td><td>5 pts</td></tr></table>		Criteria	Relevance	Semantic coherence	Correct use of English	Excellence (vocabulary and creativity)	Final score	Stream						Sci	1	1	2	1	5 pts
Criteria	Relevance	Semantic coherence	Correct use of English	Excellence (vocabulary and creativity)	Final score																
Stream																					
Sci	1	1	2	1	5 pts																

